Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 8 December 2008 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Hilary Davies, Sheila Cowell, David Brodie, John Lyon and 

         Barrie Gilliatt
IN ATTENDANCE:  
 Local Resident Mr C Morley

08/74   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Anne Stockdale and County Councillor Eleanor Johnson.

08/75   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 27 October 2008 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.

08/76  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Parish Council Website – it was reported that the Parish Council now had a blog.  This would enable anyone to contact the Parish Council and initiate or participate in discussions on Parish issues etc
2)  Meeting with County Engineer – Members of the Parish Council were due to meet with representatives of the Engineering Service on 16 December.  Discussion ensued on the Parish Council’s stance on each road issue.

3)  The Vicars Cross – it was reported that the official unveiling took place on Sunday 23 November.  Despite foul weather all went well.
08/77   PLANNING
1) 08/01772/FUL – 70 Tarvin Road – Kitchen Extension with Porch to rear/side of Dwelling  - the Parish Council understood this property already had a small extension to the end of the dining room.  The new extension widened where a store was and came further out from the back of the house than the store as well as towards 72 Tarvin Road, but only slightly.  The Parish Council queried whether any further development was allowed.
2)  08/01835/FUL – Claverton, Littleton Lane – Single Storey Flat Roofed Garage Attached to Dwelling – the Parish Council understood this property was extensively extended on a single storey a few years ago when a lounge and shower room were added to the ground floor.  It was noted there had never been a garage to the property.  The proposed garage did not remove any trees but the neighbours were horrified on the original development by the number of trees removed at the front and side of the property, destruction which had not been referred to on the original plans.  The original house was screened from the road by the trees.  The Parish Council noted this was no longer the case and that the house had been painted white.  It was debateable whether all the trees on the plan still existed.  The proposed garage would be forward of the property and might get flooded in bad weather as rain water poured off the property behind and through the driveway of Claverton.  The proposal would have no effect on neighbouring properties

RESOLVED :  that the views of the Parish Council on these applications be   

                        conveyed to the Development Control Service
08/78  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and submitted a paper that outlined regular income and committed expenditure which enabled Members to decide upon a budget for the ensuing year.  It was hoped the Parish Council might attract an extra grant from the North Gowy Panel to fund the recent works to the monument site.
RESOLVED:  that :-

i)   the report of the Clerk be received
ii)  the Parish Council request a Precept of £2,000

08/79  CODE OF CONDUCT AND RISK ASSESSMENT

The Clerk reported that he had checked with the City Council in relation to the Code of Conduct who had confirmed that it was only necessary to submit new Declaration of Interest forms if the circumstances of a Member had changed.  

The Parish Council took the opportunity to review their Risk Assessment.  Members felt it was inappropriate for reference to the playground being included in the Assessment as they had no liability in the matter.

They also asked the Clerk to check on the Parish Council’s liability should something untoward happen as a possible consequence of a decision made by the Parish Council.

RESOLVED:  that the Risk Assessment, as amended, be approved by the Parish 

                       Council

08/80   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



248.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        20.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Dec     
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    24hrs @ £6.00          


                      144.00
5)  E Kirk – Parish Council Wreath         




   25.00
08/81   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest 





   34.19
08/82   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £9.38
08/83   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire County Council
Definitive Map – confirmation that the Order for modification was progressing
Winter Gritting Routes

Local Transport Plan – Progress Report 2006-08

Christleton Parish Council

Invitation to a meeting on 3 February 2009 to discuss proposed plans to refurbish the Little Heath Play Area.  Members agreed to attend and would wish to discuss a variety of issues besides the funding, including the fact that currently Littleton Parish Council had no say in the running of the Play Area.
Mid-Cheshire Footpath Society

Report on Footpaths 1, 3 & 5

Cheshire West and Chester Council
Licensing Act 2003 – Draft Statement of Licensing Policy
Funding Streams to Town and Parish Councils

Vale Royal Borough Council

Gambling Act 2005 – Statement of Principles – Cheshire West & Chester Council

Communities & Local Government
Communities in Control: Real People, Real Power: Codes of Conduct for Local Authority Members and Employees - Consultation
08/84  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on
Monday 26 January 2009

08/85   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Tarvin Road – Grids  - Councillor Davies reported that the grids on the road adjacent to her property had flooded that morning. The Clerk was asked to contact the County Highways Engineer.
2)  History of Littleton – It was agreed that information on the remaining 50 copies of the book be posted on the website.

3)  Vicars Cross Garden Centre – the Clerk was asked to contact the Enforcement Officer in relation to the deployment of advertising signs at the site.
.
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